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MEETING MINUTES

Participants

Mary Anne Ford	Consultant, Capital Area Health Alliance
Abigail Lynch	Barry – Eaton District Health Department
Kathy Hollister	Capital Area Health Alliance
Gail Riegle	MSU College of Osteopathic Medicine	
Rachel Ruddock	Michigan Center for Rural Health
Makayla Smith	McLaren Greater Lansing
Anne Scott	Ingham Community Health Centers

Discussion

I. Call to Order and Introductions. Mary Anne Ford chaired the meeting and welcomed attendees.
a. New Committee Member.  Anne Scott is the Interim Director of the Ingham Community Health Centers, and will be joining the committee until a new Director is named.  Anne is the Strategic Planning and Implementation Director for the Health Centers and will continue in that role during this interim period.  Russ Kolski will be leaving Ingham County at the end of the year, to work as a consultant to FQHCs
II. Approval of Minutes. The minutes from the meeting of September 14, 2017, were corrected to reflect that Rachel Ruddock was not in attendance and were unanimously approved.
III. Benefits of Greater Lansing for Physicians.  The current draft of this piece was sent to committee members.  Members are encouraged to review the draft and share any comments with Mary Anne Ford.  When complete, it will be posted on the CAHA website, and available to committee members for their use.  Mary Anne has reached out to MSMS for a summary of CME credits in the area, and will add that information.
IV. Focus Groups.  GME leaders at Sparrow and MSU have been approached about the Resident Focus group, and we will work with them and McLaren to identify a good time for the focus group.  In the meantime, CAHA will work on scheduling the new physicians group.
V. Ingham County Health Department Community Health Improvement Plan.  
a. CHIP Goals Discussion continued about the CHIP’s section on Access to Primary Care, and the efforts currently underway to recruit and retain Primary Care Providers.  Members wondered whether the issue was entirely a shortage of providers, or whether there were barriers to access that should be explored.  Anne Scott offered to reach out to the ICHD Epidemiologist, who worked on this piece of the plan and get some background about how the data needs were identified.  In the meantime, committee members identified some sources for information that would help in the understanding of the access problem.  Two data points identified were use of emergency departments for non-urgent care and the extent to which Healthy Michigan Plan members were able to obtain PCP appointments, with the Michigan Health and Hospital Association and Blue Cross Complete.  Mary Anne Ford will check into those sources. 
b. Current Efforts to Recruit PCPs.  Makayla Smith discussed some of McLaren’s initiatives to recruit PCPs – including stipends for residents, signing bonuses and terms of contracts.  There was discussion of the Aspirus Community Foundation’s initiatives in the Upper Peninsula and Wisconsin, and the importance of community-based programs to address barriers to recruitment and retention, rather than reliance on state and federal programs.
VI. Employment for Spouses.  Developing linkages and resources for spouses was one of the committee’s priorities.  Discussion suggested that recruiters were addressing this issue primarily by maintaining networks to identify referral sources.  Makayla Smith suggested a contact at LEAP who has been helpful to McLaren.  The Committee also discussed the need to learn from spouses about what would be helpful to them.  This is something that will be discussed in the focus groups.  Anne Scott offered to talk with some of the newer physicians on their staff to learn what their spouses think would be helpful.

VII. Next Meeting.  The next meeting will be on October 12 at the Forest Hills Community Center.
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